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foundations which, as Burke insisted, it is always danger-
ous to examine. They will want security, higher wages,
shorter hours, better housing, more ample education and
opportunity for their children. So long as the system is
able to provide them with these things, so long, in
Bagehot's own phrase, as the "better" classes can "remove
not only every actual grievance, but, where it is possible,
every seeming grievance, too; they must willingly concede
every claim they can safely concede," all will be well. But
the essential and central problem of representative
democracy is the question of what the "better" classes
can do when some claim is made which, in their judgment,
they cannot "safely" concede. For Bagehot, no doubt, the
idea of "safety" was an objective one; something, perhaps,
that could logically be deduced from the postulates of that
political economy of which he was so brilliant an exponent.
Yet it is clear enough that those postulates were, in fact,
the half-conscious assumptions of a class which had made
them work and built its conceptions of "safety" upon the
fact that it had come to think of no others as possible.
The real problem was one which was confronted in this
period only by Tocqueville among Liberal, and by Marx
and his disciples among Socialist thinkers. It was the
consequences of the situation that might arise if the
conception of "safety" in the granting of concessions was
viewed differently, even antithetically, by the different
parties to the political equation. Men would then be in
disagreement about exactly those fundamentals unity upon
which, as Bagehot saw, was the condition of successful
government in representative democracy. "Our whole
political machinery," Lord Balfour has written, "pre-
supposes a people so fundamentally at one that they can
safely afford to bicker; and so sure of their own moderation
that they are not dangerously disturbed by the never-*
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